
 

 

 

  

 
                

 
        

 

    
  
        

  

  
  

  
  

    

 
 
 
 

   
 

     
 
 

                
           

 
               

         
               
               
               

                
 

 
                

      
 
 

  

 
     

County Hall Beverley East Riding of Yorkshire HU17 9BA Telephone (01482) 393939 
www.eastriding.gov.uk 

 Executive Director of Communities and Environment 

Miss Lorraine Harris,  
  Area Coroner, 

  East Riding of Yorkshire and City of Kingston 
  Upon Hull. 

Date: 31st July 2023 

Dear Miss Harris 

Death of Richard Stephen Littlewood 

Following your email of 26th June 2023 and addressing your concerns raised in section 5(2) of 
your report to prevent future deaths, I can confirm the following: 

1. The chevron signs warning of the bends facing traffic in both directions have been 
replaced. This work was carried out in July 2023. 

2. A winter visibility survey was undertaken at the bends on 17th January 2023, 
3. This has been followed by a summer visibility survey undertaken on 13th July 2023. 
4. These surveys confirmed that the visibility available around the bends is suitable for the 

40mph speed limit that is in place and that the existing hazard warning centre lines are 
appropriate. 

There are no additional works planned at this site, though we will continue to monitor the 
condition of the highway and signing. 

Yours sincerely 

 
Principal Engineer, Civil Engineering Services 

Chief Executive 

www.eastriding.gov.uk



